Mounted Eagles
Board of Director’s Meeting

September 13, 2010

Northwind Grille

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Jan Moran at 6:20 p.m.
Members Present:  Aggie Stroot, Executive Director  Board Members present: Cheryl Triplett, Mary Rosemore- Hammer, Lise Lunde, Sandy Strom and Lynn Fairbanks.  Quorum present.   

Review of Minutes:   A motion to approve the minutes was made by Lynn Fairbanks, seconded by Sandy Strom.  Approved.
Financial Reports:  The financial reports were reviewed. A motion to approve the financial reports was made by Lynn Fairbanks and seconded by Lise Lunde.   Approved.
Old Business:  
· Fundraising Events – 
· Walk-n-Roll – 40 walkers participated in the event with 8 teams.  Profit was down this year due to a decrease in t-shirt sponsors and mile markers.  Suggestions for next year include having kiddie games, bingo, a larger committee, change the dates, advertise on the WJJY noon talk show, do a short walk as well as a long walk, have more interesting door prizes and have a MC.
· Special Olympics Equestrian Program – The ME Special Olympics Equestrian team competed August 20, 2010 in North Branch.  Justin Fairbanks won a gold medal in English Equitation and silver in English Obstacles.  Alicia Payne won a gold medal in English Obstacles and silver in English Equitation.  Next year the team will be limited to 8 participants.  Jan will do an article featuring Alicia in the February issue of Her Voice.  There was discussion about having a regional conference at Spirit Horse Center.  
· Re-Accreditation Process – Mounted Eagles accreditation has not been finalized as of yet.  It has to go through an appeal process because ME had a noncompliance in one mandatory standard.  The committee meets next week.
· Horses – Mounted Eagles is in need of more horses, especially draft horses.  Jan registered on Craig’s List.
New Business:  

· Safety Meeting – A meeting was held at Spirit Horse Center on July 29, 2010 to discuss safety concerns.  Safety precautions were gone over, and Susie will be watchful that the precautions are followed in the future.  
· Rider’s Horse Show – The Horse Show will be held October 17 and 24th, 2010.  Registration will begin at 1:00 p.m. and the show begins at 1:30 p.m.  It will be an all walk show, with each rider participated in two classes each.  No meal will be served, but snack foods will be offered.
· Volunteer T-Shirts – ME has been out of t-shirts for the volunteers to wear.  It was decided to have the volunteers use the excess Walk-n-Roll t-shirts.
· Executive Session guidelines – Executive session meetings are used to discuss personnel issues.  If guests are present at the meeting, they will asked to be excused.  Meeting minutes are to be kept separately, and will be made public after the meeting is adjourned.
· Hoofin – It – 2 new riders are planned for the event, the music is lined up also.  The event will be held October 2-3, 2010.  If not enough riders are registered, the event will be cancelled.
· Misc -  
· The Initiative Foundation IQ magazine will feature ME in an article on alternative services for persons with disabilities.  
· There are some upcoming events that are in need of representation from ME members.  Watch your email for details and help out where you can.  
Adjournment:  A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Mary Rosemore-Hammer and seconded by Lise Lunde.  

Next Meeting:  October 11, 2010 Northwind Grille  Toni, Susie and Shirley will be asked to come and give their reports.
Respectfully submitted:  Cheryl Triplett 
